
Parish Staff: 

Rev. Mark C. Payne, Pastor 

Email: PayneM@archmil.org  

Office Hours: Wednesday After 9am Mass 

 

Fr. Francis Assisi, Associate Pastor 

Email: assisifj@gmail.com    

   

Sr. Bernadette Kele, Business Manager 

Marilyn Ratke,  Director of Music  

Doyin Aderele, Administrative Assistant 

Simon Biagui, Faith Formation Coordinator  

Priest in Residence: Fr. John Paul Otanwa, VC 

 

Bulletin Deadline: Wednesday by Noon 

Bulletin editor: Doyin Aderele 

Email: parish@blessedsavior.org 

Website: www.blessedsaviorparish.org 

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday, 8am-4pm

Sacraments: Preparation for all sacraments are made 

through the parish office. 

 

Ministry to the Sick: When a parishioner or family  

member is hospitalized, homebound, or in a nursing  

home, please call the parish office for communion and/

or anointing. 

 

Anointing of the Sick:  

Communal - Last Sunday of the month  

Individual - Any time and also by appointment. 

 

Baptisms: Call the parish office to set up appointment. 

 

Confessions: Call the parish office. 

Communal Penance: Scheduled in Lent and Advent. 

Funerals: Call the parish office in the event of the death 

of a loved one. 

 

Weddings: Arrangements are to be made at least one 

year in advance by calling the parish office. 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry: 5558 N. 69 St. 

414-464-3817. Open Monday, Tuesday, Friday, 8-10am 

 

Pastoral Council Officers: Parish Trustees: 

Kevin Senfleben, Chair Larry Kalbas, Treasurer 

Steve Alioto, Vice-Chair Christian Nwonye, Secretary 

Bruce Mayer, Secretary 

Blessed Savior Catholic Parish June 18, 2023 

11th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

Blessed Savior Parish Worship Site  Rev. Romanus N. Nwaru, Pastor      

8545 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI 53225 Email: frromanus@gmail.com 
 

Parish Office/Center (mailing address)  Mass Times: Saturday, 4pm and Sunday, 9am 

8607 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI 53225 Morning Mass: Monday and Wednesday, 9am in the Chapel 
 

Phone: 414-464-5033 

Mission Statement 

Blessed Savior Catholic Parish, a welcoming open 

community of diverse disciples of Christ, affirms a  

way of life through prayer, service, and sharing. 

BLESSED SAVIOR CATHOLIC PARISH August 31, 2025 

22ND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

Blessed Savior Parish Worship Site                              Rev. Mark C. Payne Pastor      

8545 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI 53225 Email: PayneM@archmil.org  
 

Parish Office/Center (mailing address)  Mass Times:  

8607 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI 53225 Weekend: Sunday, 9am, 
 

Phone: 414-464-5033 Weekday: Monday and Wednesday, 9am in the Chapel 

School Website:  www.blessedsaviorcatholicschool.org 

West Campus 

8545 W. Villard Ave, 53225 

414-464-5775 

Natalie Galloway, Principal 

 

 

 

East Campus 

5140 N. 55th St., 53218 

414-438-2745  

Erin O’Donnell, Principal 

South Campus 

4059 N. 64th St., 53216  

414-463-3878 

Paula Dixson, Principal 

 



BLESSED SAVIOR CATHOLIC PARISH      MILWAUKEE, WISCONSIN 

MASS SCHEDULE 

Saturday, 8/30 Vigil of the 22nd Sunday in Ordinary 

Time  

Sir 3:17-18, 20, 28-29/Ps 15:2-3, 3-4, 4-5 (1a)/Heb 12:18-19, 22-
24a/Lk 14:1, 7-14  
4:00pm  † Eileen Redig 

Priest: Fr. Francis Assisi 

 

Sunday 8/31 22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time  

Sir 3:17-18, 20, 28-29/Ps 15:2-3, 3-4, 4-5 (1a)/Heb 12:18-19, 22-
24a/Lk 14:1, 7-14  
9:00am    † Marie Madeline Diadhiou 

Rosary at 8:15 am 

Priest: Fr. Anthony Okore 

 

Monday, 9/1 Labor Day, Parish Office Closed 

1 Thes 4:13-18/Ps 96:1 and 3, 4-5, 11-12, 13/Lk 4:16-30  
9:00am    

Priest: Fr. Francis Assisi          

 

Wednesday, 9/3  St. Gregory the Great, Pope and Doctor 

of the Church  

Col 1:1-8/Ps 52:10, 11/Lk 4:38-44  
Mass TBD please check parish website calendar for updates. 

https://www.blessedsaviorparish.org/resources/calendar.cfm 

  

Sunday 9/7 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time  

Wis 9:13-18b/Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14-17 (1)/Phlm 9-10, 12-17/Lk 
14:25-33  
9:00am    † Connie Clemente 

Rosary at 8:15 am 

Priest: Fr. Mark Obeten 

Fr. Mark, staff and parishioners express our sympathy to 
the family of  parishioner 
    
   Lula Tate 
 
Her funeral Mass will be celebrated on 
Wednesday, September 10th at 12:00pm. Visit-
ation at 10am. 
 
May God comfort those who mourn her and all who suffer 
the loss of a loved one. May her soul and the souls of all 
the faithful departed through the  mercy of God rest in 
peace.  Amen 

A Heartfelt Thank You from Your Parish 
Leadership 

Dear Blessed Savior Family, 

I write to you today with a heart full of gratitude and 
joy. The recent voting on our Mass time changes has 
concluded, and I am deeply moved by the thought-
ful, prayerful way our parish community approached 
this important decision together. 

Your participation in this process – through prayer, 
reflection, and voting – demonstrates the beautiful 
spirit of unity that defines Blessed Savior. It was ev-
ident that each of you took time to consider not just 
your own preferences, but the good of our entire par-
ish family. This is what genuine Christian communi-
ty looks like in action. 

The overwhelming support for the new Mass sched-
ule fills me with hope and excitement for what lies 
ahead. These changes will allow Fr. Francis and me 
to be fully present at each of our scheduled Masses, 
without needing to rely on visiting priests to help 
cover our liturgies. This means we can offer you 
consistency and pastoral presence that strengthens 
our bonds as a faith community. 

When your parish priests can be present at every 
Mass, we're able to build deeper relationships with 
all of you, provide more personalized pastoral care, 
and ensure continuity in our liturgical celebrations 
and homily themes. Most importantly, it allows us to 
walk alongside you more closely in your faith jour-
ney. 

Your confidence in this decision reflects the trust we 
share and the commitment we all have to making 
Blessed Savior a place where everyone can encoun-
ter Christ and grow in holiness. Thank you for your 
patience during this transition period, and for your 
ongoing support of our parish mission. 

As we implement these changes in the coming 
weeks, please know that Fr. Francis and I are here 
for you. We look forward to celebrating Mass with 
you under this new schedule and to continuing to 
serve you with renewed energy and presence. 

May God bless you abundantly for your faithfulness 
and your love for our parish family. 

With deep gratitude and pastoral affection, 

Rev. Mark Payne, 

Pastor of Blessed Savior Parish 

Weekend Mass Times At All Five  Parishes Starting  
Sept. 6th, 2025 

St. Margaret Mary: Sat. 5pm, Sun. 11am  

Our Lady of Good Hope:  Sat. 4pm  

Blessed Savior:  Sun. 9am  

St. Bernadette: Sun. 10:30am  

St. Catherine of Alexandra: Sun. 8:30am  



22ND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  AUGUST 31, 2025 

 

Please pray for the following parishioners and others with 

health problems and for all those in nursing homes and 

those with continuing health concerns:  

Jantina Adriano , Jackie Ballering,  

Gene Brunner, Rhey Clemente,  

Catherine Felber, Katie Flynn, Robin Flynn,  

Tom Glorioso, Nadjah Hasan,  

Diane Henry, Mike Hubbard, Gertrud Kaegler, Amber King, 

Barb Moroder, Bob Oettinger, Jr.,  

Allan Rischman, Thomas Schmid,  

Sharon Tym, Dale Verbanec,  

Mary Frances Williams, Richard Piana, Lucia Rivera, Rosina 

Vungo, Paul Bina, Roby Luckett 

 

Lord Jesus, who went about doing good and healing all,  

we ask you to bless our friends who are sick. Give them 

strength in body, courage in spirit, and patience with pain.  
 

If you wish to add someone to the Sick List with their 

permission, call the parish office at 414-464-5033.   

Remember to pray for all the intentions in the book of “Joys and 

Concerns” and all those who wrote them. 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Every Friday in the Chapel, 11am-2:30pm.  
Use the east church door entrance.  
 
 

From 5pm-6:30pm, use the west church door 
entrance. 

A message from your bulletin editor:  

Why did the robot go on summer vacation? 

To recharge its batteries 

Saint Vincent DePaul’s Food Pantry 
 

For the weekend of September 7th, the Food Pantry could 
use your help filling the shelves with  

Jelly/Rice-a-Roni 
Thank you for your support and prayers. May God 

bless you. 




